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The Legislative Cemmﬁtee on Adnumstretive Rules (LCAR) is writing to request
that your committees review the issue of whether there is a distinction between snares
“and cable restraints and, if so, whether cable. restraints should be a permissible method for
taking animals. Pursuant to 10 V.S, A § 4706, a petson is ‘prohibited from taking an
animal by snare. However, both statute and Fish and Wildlife Board rules are silent on
the definition of “snare,” and neither statute nor rule define “cable restraint” or address
Whether cable restramts may be used for takmg anunals

The i 1ss'ue' of whe_ther the‘r_'e is a distinction between snares and cable restraints
came to LCAR’s attention during our review of 18-P56, which was a rule proposed by
the Fish and Wildlife Board applying specified provisions of the existing Furbearing
Spemes Rule—l() App. V.8.A. § 44—10 persons who trap nuisance furbearers for
compensation.' The existing rule in subdivision 4.6 prohibits people from using snares
for trappmg, and the Board’s proposed rule 18-P56 in subdivision 6.1 likewise extended
that snarmg pl‘Ohlblthl’l to nuisance trappers. Therefore, the proposed rule does not allow
for snating, nor does it in any way alter the current law prombltion on sns.rmg However,
neither the existing rule nor proposed rule 18-P56 address cable restraints,? -

' Rule 18-P56 was proposed in accordance with 2018, Act No. 170, which in Sec. 11 requires nuisance
trappers to have a trapping license beginning Jan. 1, 2020, and which in Sec. 13 requires the Board to adopt
by rule the provisions of the existing trapping rules that shall apply to nuisanice trappers.

2 Although the Department of Fish and Wildlife considered the option of the Board withdrawing the rule
and reinitiating the rulemaking process in order to.define an appropriate use of cable restraints, due to the
requirement for nuisance trappers to have'a h‘appmg license begmmng Jan, 1, 2020, this option was not
“pursued,
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- While LCAR ultimately approved the rule as proposed by the Board, during our
deliberations we heard testimony from the Department of Fish and Wildlife indicating
that both the Department and the Board considered cable restraints to be distlnguishable
from snares and that cable restraints should be permitted for the taking of animals.?
Indeed, in the past, the Department has issued permits allowing the use of cable -
restraints. Conversely, LCAR also heard testimony from the U.S. Humane Society and
Protect our Wildlife mdlcatmg that cable restraints are snares and that their use should be
prohﬁ)ited

Dueto uncertamty regardmg whether i 1t is the General Assembly s intent to allow
for the taking of animals by cable restraint, the Department indicated to us at our
August 22, 2019 meeting that it will not permit the use of cable restraints until it receives
further legislative clarification. LCAR agrees that this issue should be clarified;
accordingly, we request that your committees review whether cable restraints should be
permitted in order to enact any necessary legislation,

~Thank you for your considerati_oh of this issue. If you need additional information on
this topic, please contact Michael O’Grady in the Office of Legislative Council.

? For reference, LCAR received a copy of a letter dated April 22, 2019, addressed to your committees from
the Commissioner of Fish and Wildlife that discussed the Department’s position on this issue.
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